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Text: Luke 18:19 "Jesus said to him, 'Why do you call me
good? No one is good but God alone.'"

As you can see from the candles on the altar, today is
the first Sunday in Advent. To some that may only mean that
Christmas is just around the corner. For, in spite of its
importance, Advent is a very misunderstood season of the
year. Ferhaps that is partly because Advent comes just
before Christmas, when most of us have so much to do. There
are cards to send, presents to buy, trees to decorate,
cookies to bake, parties to plan, just to name a few. And
with our attention more or less focused on December 25th,
Advent often seems to get lost in the shuffle.

But Advent is an important season in its own right.
Advent means "The Coming", and this is the time of the year
that reminds us to prepare for the coming of Christ. Not
just to remember his first coming, as we do on Christmas
Day, but to prepare for his coming again.

And that is another part of the problem. Christ's
coming again has long been a matter of considerable
confusion. Too often, if we think of it at all, we think
only in terms of the book of Revelation. And, for many, the
events described there are not very convincing. They seem
either too fantastic to be possible or too remote to matter.
But we do not have to think in those terms. In the 14th

chapter of John, Jesus promised, "I will not leave you
comfortless; I will come to you. Yet a little while and the
world will see me no more, but you will see me; and because
I live, you will live also." And elsewhere Jesus says,
"Behold, I stand at the door and knock. If any one hears my
voice and opens the door, I will come in to him and eat with
him and he with me." Those words are not about the coming of
a new heaven and a new earth. They are Christ's promise to
walk with us in this world, to give us strength, direction,
and companionship in our every day living.

A few minutes ago we sang Phillips Brooks' magnificent
words, "How silently, how silently, the wondrous gift is
given. So God imparts to human hearts the blessings of His
heaven. No ear may hear his coming, but in this world of
sin, where meek souls will receive him, still the dear
Christ enters in." We need not wait for some long—delayed
apocalypse. Advent reminds us to prepare for Christ's coming
today. But that means we must eliminate the things that
crowd him out of our lives, just as he was crowded out of
that inn nearly two thousand years ago in Bethlehem.








